
Ref No.   AIACE/CENTRAL/2020/  33                                       Dated 9
th

  April 2020 
  
To 

The Commissioner 

Coal Mines Provident Fund Commissioner 

POLICE LINE 

DHANBAD – 826014 

Jharkhand 

  

Dear Sir, 

  

Sub: Irregularity in Submission of Life certificates by Pensioners 
  

Several thousand pensioners, spread all over the country, are drawing CMPF pension every month. Every year these 

pensioners are submitting their respective Life Certificate to their pension paying branches of various banks. 

 

These life certificates are submitted in either of the following 2 modes viz., 

 Old method of Hard copies to their pension paying bank branch  

 New digital method using Jeevanpramaan where CMPF is on board 

 

The bank branch in the first mode and CMPF in the second mode are responsible for forwarding these Life 

certificates to Centralized Pension Processing Cells of respective banks. It is this area where there are a lot of 

complaints of non-receipt of Life Certificates due to several minor and major reasons. 

 

Result of all this fuss is the ultimate suffering of pensioners who, all of a sudden, are deprived of their monthly 

earnings for no faults of their own. 

 

Under the circumstances, it is requested that a WARNING system may kindly be incorporated in the pension 

disbursing mechanism so that a pensioner is intimated at least a month ahead prior to suspension of pension 

payment. 

 

We at AIACE are sure that with the technologically advanced environment prevailing at CMPF, it is quite easy to 

implement such a system whereby a simple SMS can be sent to defaulters shown in the records. 

 

Regards,  

 

 

P K SINGH RATHOR 

Principal General Secretary 

  

Copy to: 

1. Chairman-cum-Managing Director, Coal India Ltd..     

2. CMD/Director(PAW), SCCL Kothagudem 

 

 

Copy to  

              The Secretary, Ministry of Coal, Govt of India, New Delhi 


